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makes possible greater social science emphasis, and expanded opportunities for students beyond the 
existing humanities emphases. The initial step in this regard would be to incorporate political science, 
sociology, and other social science departments as fully equal to the existing disciplines in the CS program. 
 
We noted above the strengths that the huge size of the program creates. Such an enormous program, 
however, also creates considerable needs. It seems clear that the lack of a dedicated director is a 
considerable challenge for this program. The director should be able to devote full time to the program. 
The time available is finite. It should be fully dedicated to interdisciplinary studies. Thus, we recommend 
that the director be freed from other administrative responsibilities.  
 
Consistent with this is yet another recommendation, that there be appointed associate directors for each 
track. These could be part-time appointments, and include course release for the associate directors. 
Student advising should be greatly improved by having advising come from associate directors associated 
with disciplines related to the students’ own discipline(s). 
 
One of the most obvious challenges for the program’s future success comes from the low student stipends. 
To be sure, these are not unique to this program. Regardless, they are very low for the high cost of living 
in the region. Improving the stipend could help greatly to attract more students and ensure that those 
in the program are able to complete their degrees. 
 
The program seems certainly to have suffered from high faculty turnover. A stable core faculty from 
within the college (in key areas of interest for students in this program) would better support the goals 
of 
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be faculty members who receive at minimum one course release per year to help oversee course 
development and advising, as well as the selection of electives from the College of Arts and Letters and 
other colleges that students might take, depending on their track and area of emphasis. We encourage the 
program to include courses in the sciences, education, and other areas as potential electives for the 
Comparative Studies PhD. 
 
The Executive Committee should be expanded to include faculty on the second track with expertise in 
social and political sciences. These faculty should be invited to help re-design the course syllabi, as per 
our recommendations above. 
 
Q2: How might the PhD program increase its effectiveness in recruiting, especially given the unique nature 
of a comparative PhD degree? 
 
The appointment of a full-time director and two associate directors would allow for more targeted 
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